
Not Readymades: An Economy of Gifts 
 
“How can we imagine what our lives should be 
 
without the illumination of the lives of others.” - James Salter 
 
Stories, real stories, are what makes us human. When we stop listening to each  
other’s stories we expose ourselves to something more dangerous than anger or  
hated, we face what Elie Wiesel coined, the “perils of indifference.” 
 
An installation of hats is being designed for a show at RiverRead Books in  
November, and your imagination and story are needed to make the project a  
success.  Author Lewis Hyde, in The Gift tells us that “The imagination has the  
power to assemble the elements of our [authentic]experience into coherent,  
lively wholes: it has a gift.” It is through the economics of the gift that,  
with your help, I am imagining collecting and assembling individual stories of  
the human spirit and threading them together through the medium of hats – story  
hats – 
 
thus creating a diverse fabric of hopes, dreams, aspirations, sorrows, fears,  
and desires to be given back to the community. 
 
I believe art can change not only what we see, but how we see. I believe an  
everyday hat endowed with the gift of story has the possibility to change  
indifference into empathy and understanding. 
 
So, what’s your story? 
 
If you would like to participate in the making of “NotReadymades: An Economy of  
Gifts” please submit your true story of 500 words or less in a sealed envelope  
to RiverRead Books on or before 8 September. No names will be used in the making  
of the project. However, by submitting your story you agree to allow small  
quotes to be incorporated into the installation. Each submission will be given  
one raffle ticket for the raffle of all hats at the conclusion of the show. All  
funds raised through the raffle will be gifted to VINES (Volunteers Improving  
Neighborhood Environments).  If you have any questions about this project,  
please contact Anni at 607-972-7978 or email her at spaceshaping@yahoo.com. 
 
I look forward to reading all of your entries. Happy writing! Anni 
 
Writing prompt: Let me tell you about… 
 
Inspirational video: Brene Brown: The Power of Vulnerability.  
www.ted.com/talks/brene_brown_on_vulnerability?language=en 
 
Recommended Reading: 
 
The Gift, Lewis Hyde, 2007 



 
Maps of the Imagination: 
 
The Writer as Cartographer, PeterTurchi, 2004 
 
The Art of Wandering: The Writer as Walker, Merlin Coverly,2012 
 


